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Hello again.

There may be snow outside, but things are heating up when it comes to the College's budget advocacy efforts.  During this time, we all play an important role in letting the community know about Montgomery College's positive impact.

On Friday, January 29th, I joined our Senior Vice President, Marshall Moore, and our Director of Procurement, Dr. Janet Wormack, at a meeting with senior leaders at the County's Department of Economic Development. 

We discussed the county's contracting program for local small businesses. 

The County established a Local Small Business Reserve Program, which requires county agencies to award at least 20-percent of its business with local small businesses.

The College supports the County's efforts to enhance contracting with local small businesses. This past year, Montgomery College awarded approximately 22-percent of its total contracting dollars to local businesses. 

We are looking at further proactive steps the College can take to support local small businesses in our procurement processes.  

On Sunday, January 31st, our Germantown Vice President and Provost, Dr. Sanjay Rai, joined several hundred Montgomery County community members at the county's annual Women's Legislative Briefing at the Universities at Shady Grove. Keynote speaker Lilly Ledbetter spoke about women's pay equity and the important role she played in bringing the issue to the forefront.

I was proud of the College's role as a sponsor because the event addressed the needs and legislative concerns of the women in Montgomery County today.

Earlier this week David Sears, our vice president of advancement, and Susan Madden, our chief government relations officer, joined me for a special meeting with Maryland Congresswoman Donna Edwards. 

We were invited to her Silver Spring office to discuss the College's needs, including our pending Congressional funding request that would support significant new laboratory equipment necessary for preclinical training at the Rockville and Germantown campuses.  

We also touched on President Obama's proposed American Graduation Initiative and the successful completion of the Montgomery College Foundation's $25 million campaign. 

On Monday evening, Susan Madden joined me at the Montgomery County Chamber of Commerce's Legislative Reception in Annapolis. This was yet another opportunity for me to meet informally with our county's state delegation and to advocate for the College's capital and operating budgets.  As a member of the Board of Directors of the County Chamber, I was able to advocate on behalf of the College from a business support perspective.

Looking back, this past week has been filled with opportunities to connect, listen, and learn about the issues that affect our community the most. As the community's college, it is our job to work together with state, county and local elected leaders to meet those needs.

It is my privilege to do so as your President and I look forward to sharing more experiences in the upcoming weeks. 

Until then, stay warm in this cold.
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